Public Notice: Former Lucent Richmond Works Facility - Richmond, VA

DATE OF THIS NOTICE: 1/22/2020

PURPOSE OF THIS NOTICE: This Explanation of Significant Differences (ESD) documents that EPA is allowing for source material
removal supplemented with In-situ Chemical Oxidation and contingent treatment of hot-spots as part of the selected
corrective measure to protect human health and the environment at the facility. In addition, EPA is adding 1,4-dioxane and
vinyl chloride to the list of site related contaminants of concern and establishing 4.6 micrograms per liter (ug/L) and 2.0 pg/L
respectively, as the cleanup goal for those contaminants in groundwater.

Summary of Proposed Action:
RCRA Corrective Action - Remedy Modification

FACILITY DESCRIPTION: The former Lucent Technologies Richmond Works facility is located at 4500 Laburnum Avenue in
Richmond, VA. Past operations related to the use of chlorinated solvents, including methylene chloride and 1,1,1, -
trichloroethane resulted in groundwater contamination at the Facility. The selected remedy for Facility consists of
groundwater remediation and monitoring to ensure hydraulic control and cleanup of the groundwater contamination.

INFORMATION AVAILABILITY: Information regarding EPA’s proposed remedy is available on EPA’s website at
https://www.epa.gov/hwcorrectiveaction/hazardous-waste-cleanup-viasystems-technologies-corp-formerlylucent-Isi-corp .
The Administrative Record, which contains all the information considered in EPA’s proposed remedy, is available at U.S. EPA
Mid-Atlantic Region, Mail Code: 3RA21, 1650 Arch Street, Philadelphia, PA. 19103. Office hours are: Mon-Fri, 8:00 AM — 5:00
PM. For additional information, contact: Project Manager, Russell Fish at EPA Mid-Atlantic’s address listed above; Phone: 215-
814-3226 or Email: fish.russell@epa.gov .

COMMENT PROCESS: Persons to comment on EPA’s proposed decision must submit comments to EPA within the 30-day
comment period ending 2/21/2020. Interested persons may also request a public hearing on this proposed remedy. All
comments and/or requests for a hearing must be submitted in writing via mail, fax, or email to the EPA Project Manager,
Russell Fish as listed above, and must be received prior to 2/21/2020. All comments will be considered in making a final
decision.

FINAL DECISION: EPA will make a final decision after considering all comments, consistent with applicable RCRA requirements
and regulations. If the remedy is substantially unchanged from the one in this notice, EPA will issue a final decision and inform
all persons who submitted written comments or requested notice of EPA’s final determination. If the remedy is significantly
different from the one proposed, EPA will issue a public notice explaining the new remedy and will reopen the comment
period.
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